
FASA General Membership Meeting 

June 9, 2024 6:30 pm 

 

 

The June 2024 FASA general membership meeting was called to order by President Rachel Dixon at 6:30 

pm at the Elks Lodge with a quorum present. 

 

The minutes from the May 2024 meeting were published in the newsletter and were posted to the website.  

They were approved as posted.   

 

Johnny Boyles presented the Treasurer’s report to date.  The club is currently operating in the black.  The 

income for January-May exceeds the expenses to date.  The treasurer’s report was approved by the 

membership.  The CD at Truist Bank expires on July 3, 2024 and will need to be reinvested.  The Board 

will select a new CD and rate for investment. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

DJs: Jerry Hill will be our DJ at the June 22nd party.  The party will be hosted by Peggy Perry, Bill 

Vivolo, Kathy Askins and Beverly Hobgood with a beach theme.  Members are asked to bring hors 

d’oeuvres or desserts. 

  

Membership:  Dwight reported that we have 48 members including memberships received at the meeting. 

 

Phone Tree:  Dwayne reported that messages are continuing for meetings and upcoming parties.   

 

Website: The newsletter is emailed to members with the minutes and flyers attached.  Everyone is 

encouraged to like and share all Facebook posts to increase the number of people who see our posts. 

 

Old Business:  SOS cards are required for Spring Safari and Fall Migration.  Please reach out to Cathy 

Fann for your 2024 SOS Membership Card.   

 

New Business: 

 

We have Fun Monday Reverse Raffle Tickets for sale.  1st Prize: $5000, 2nd: $1000, 3rd: $500; 4th: 250 

and 5th: $250.  Dwayne Baggett made a motion that the club buy 10 tickets.  It was not seconded and was 

tabled until the September meeting to assess the club’s financial status at that time. 

 

We will have a pot luck in July.  We do not have a hostess in October so that will be pot luck also.  

 

The tickets for the quilt raffle were distributed at the meeting.  Tickets are $10 each.  Please do your best 

to make the quilt a success.  We are asking all members to take 20 tickets and sell as many as possible.  

This could raise almost $5000 if all tickets are sold.  It will take everyone’s help.  The flyer has been sent 

to ACSC clubs and many previous members.  It has been shared several times on Facebook and the FASA 

website.   

 

We have a limited number of Shag T-shirts for sale for $15.  Please see Beverly Hobgood if you want a 

shirt. This is a very easy fund raiser for FASA. 



 

Member Concerns:  Please remember all of these friends in your thoughts and prayers. 

Richard Ramos – recovering from back surgery. 

Norm Russ – Continues to improve at home. 

Wayne Searcy – undergoing treatment at Duke.  Keep Wayne and Ann in your prayers.   

Dwayne Baggett - Dwayne continues to recover from ankle surgery.   

Linda Starling – Recovering from a broken ankle. 

Sue Fulcher – Continuing to have some health issues.  She may have additional surgery. 

Juanita People (former member) – Has some health concerns.   

 

Vice President Pat Trujillo announced our March birthdays. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Beverly Hobgood 

Recording Secretary 

 


